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Join GHP at Meritage, 40 Village Square, on 

April 30 for stories about local beer lore.  

The evening will include a tasting of four 

locally brewed beers and a German-style 

dinner buffet. Most folks don’t know that 

Glendale was home to two Cincinnati 

brewers, Albert Lackman, who served on 

the Village Council, and John Kauffman, Jr., 

who was almost murdered.  

Our speaker, Michael D. Morgan, is author 

of Cincinnati Beer (to be released April 

2019), a history of the region’s brewing 

industry from the 1700s to the current era, 

and Over-the-Rhine: When Beer Was King. 

Morgan’s love of beer is deep.  He founded 

the Bier Garten at Findlay Market, started 

the region’s first historic brewery tours, and 

organized and built up the modern iteration 

of Cincinnati’s Bockfest, a celebration of 

bock beer, which sustained German monks 

during Lenten fasts. Bockfest now attracts 

over 30,000 people from around the U.S.  

Copies of the book will be available for sale 

and autographing at the event.   

 

Beer History, Brews & Brats 

With author Michael D. Morgan 

Tuesday, April 30, 2019, 6 – 8 p.m. 

 

Attendance is $30.  Fee includes a tasting of 

4 beers, buffet of hearty German fare, and 

$10 tax-deductible donation to GHP.    

Reservations are requested by April 23.  

Use the reservation form on the back of 

this newsletter to reserve by mail or drop 

off at the Depot Museum.  

For more information, contact GHP at 513 

771-8722 or GHP@fuse.net. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ohio History Fund 

When you file your state tax return, 

remember to check-off a donation to the 

Ohio History Connection's History Fund. 

This fund provides competitive matching 

grants for historical societies for Bricks & 

Mortar projects, Organizational 

Development, and Programs & Collections.  

Since 2012, when the History Fund started, 

it has made a total of $598,000 in grants to 

63 organizations in a third of Ohio's 88 

counties. The History Fund has received 298 

grant applications, totaling just more than 

$3.6 million in requests.  The more 

donations the Ohio History Fund receives, 

the more grants it can make for great 

history projects in our state.  

Meet GHP’s New Officers 

Dr. Jim Brewer, President 

Jim Brewer is a Clinical Psychologist, retired 

after a long career at  Cincinnati Children’s 

Hospital. His wife Joanne retired from 

Ursuline Academy, where she taught 

Spanish for 20 years. After living in Evendale 

and Mason, they moved 2 years ago to 

Carruthers Pond, where Jim enjoys having a 

garden. Jim says, “We love it here. We have 

attended every Christmas home tour for 

many years and always wanted to live in 

Glendale.” Jim volunteered at the Cincinnati 

Art Museum for 13 years and is now 

honored to serve as president of GHP, 

which he considers a wonderful and 

worthwhile endeavor. 

Officers 
President  James “Jim” Brewer 
Vice President  Carolyn Beaugrand 
Vice President  Susan Swaine 
Treasurer  Ralph Hoop 
Secretary  James Wesselman 
 

Trustees 
Maureen Base-Smith 

Jack Buescher 
Roxann Dieffenbach 

Joe Dubinski 
Michelle G. Evans 

Nancy Floyd 
Peter Galbraith 
Joanne Goode 
Doreen Gove 

Mary Lofty 
Nancy Macenko 

Carol Muntz 
Jane Pratt 

Bev Rieckhoff 
Peg Shardelow 

Judy Skyllingstad 
Carl Stritzel 

Beth Sullebarger 
Rebecca Terrell 

Scott Vaaler 
 

Trustees Emeriti 
Addison Clipson 

Howard Constable 
 

Foundress 
Doreen Gove 

 
Archivist 

Joanne Goode 
 

Gift Shop Manager 
Bev Rieckhoff 

 
Newsletter Editor 
Beth Sullebarger 

 
Museum and Gift Shop Open 

Thursday and Saturday, 11 to 3 
 

www.glendaleheritage.org 
email: GHP@fuse.net 

telephone: (513) 771-8722 

 



 
 

 

L to R: Jim Wesselman, Jim Brewer, Susan Swaine, Ralph 

Hoop, Carolyn Beaugrand. Photo by Nancy Macenko. 

Carolyn Beaugrand, Vice President 

Carolyn Beaugrand has lived in Glendale 

with her husband, Mike, for 30+ years. They 

raised their two children, Nicole and 

Patrick, here.  Carolyn has always been 

drawn to the charm of older houses, and 

lives in one on Sharon built in 1869.  She is 

active on the board of Monday Class, and 

has served on several others, including 

Harry Whiting Brown, Glendale Kindervelt, 

and Glendale PTA. Her MBA and accounting 

experience are great assets to GHP. She is 

proud to serve on a board with enthusiastic 

people who share her love of Glendale. 

Susan Swaine, Vice President 

The Swaine family moved to Glendale in 

1990, partly because its tree-lined streets 

and stately old homes reminded them of 

their New England roots. Susan worked for 

27 years at Springdale Family Medicine as 

an RN, and Bobbie, her husband, spent the 

bulk of his career at P&G as a Research 

Scientist.  Since retirement in 2012, they 

spend time with their three daughters and 

their families, which include five, soon to be 

six, grandchildren.  The Swaines are so glad  

Glendale has been a part of their lives, and 

they have strived to help preserve the spirit 

that is Glendale by working with GHP.       

Ralph Hoop, Treasurer 

Ralph spent 37 years with P&G as an 

engineering manager, and he and Barbara 

moved 8 times during the first 15 years of 

his career, including overseas. When they 

returned to Cincinnati in the early 1980s, 

both were attracted to Glendale’s park-like 

appearance and historic homes. Barbara 

operated a fiber craft shop and later an 

antique glass and porcelain shop in 

locations on and near the Square. The 

Hoops have lived on Ivy Avenue since 1984. 

After retiring in 2002, Ralph became active 

with GHP and later served both on Council 

and as Mayor.   

Jim Wesselman, Secretary 

Elected to the board in 2018, Jim is already 

serving as Secretary. After graduating from 

Thomas More University, he started a 

company that provided investigative and 

administrative services for insurance 

companies. He retired in 2016. He and his 

wife Donna have been Glendale residents 

for 30 years. When first visiting Glendale 

they were struck by its natural beauty, its 

place in history and the friendliness of its 

residents. They were impressed by the 

sense of stewardship that the people of 

Glendale exhibit in the ownership of their 

properties. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

44 Village Square 

Glendale OH 45246 

Beer History, Brews & Brats, Tuesday, April 30, 2019 
RESERVATION FORM 

 

    NAME(S)_________________________________________________________________ 

    ________________________________________________________________________ 

NUMBER OF MEMBERS ATTENDING ____________x $30 = ___________ 

Fee includes a tasting of 4 beers and a German dinner buffet of sausage, sauerkraut and potato salad. 

RETURN BY TUESDAY, APRIL 23, WITH A CHECK TO: 

 

 GLENDALE HERITAGE PRESERVATION 

44 VILLAGE SQUARE, GLENDALE OH 45246 

Non-Profit 
U.S. Postage Paid 
Cincinnati, Ohio 
Permit No. 3478 

 


